Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo, and Members of the House Health Committee, thank you for the opportunity to provide proponent testimony on House Bill 248.

My name is Cathie Morlock and I am a business owner. I support House Bill 248.

First of all, let us be reminded that this is America, land of the free. Freedom given by God.

All we are asking for here is FREEDOM OF CHOICE without discrimination.

I choose nutrition, not chemicals to keep me healthy. Chemicals can cause irreversible damage and side effects.

Forcing people to get "vaccines" and "shots" is tyranny and a violation of our rights.

If someone chooses a "shot" they feel will keep them "safe" and free from disease, that is their choice and they should not be mis-informed into thinking someone who chooses nutrition for healthy living is a threat. God gave us all an immune system. Don't control my life because of your fear. And no one should be discriminated against because of their choice. It should be private.

I do not trust someone else to make choices for my body. Pharma is liability free. CDC members own more than 50 patents connected to vaccinations. The Supreme Court has deemed vaccines unavoidably unsafe. Let us not forget the Nuremberg Code. I fear for my children and grand-children to lose their freedom to choose.

If you cannot stand for our freedom then you need to step down from your position.

Thank you once again for this opportunity to provide testimony on the need for and urgency of House Bill 248. Please protect our Medical Freedom and vote yes on HB248.

Sincerely, Cathie Morlock catamorlock@gmail.com